CareerSource Brevard (CSB)
Executive Committee Meeting
February 5, 2024
MINUTES

Members in Attendance: Lloyd Gregg (Chair), Colleen Browne, Mary Jane Brecklin (virtually), Mike Menyhart (virtually), and Pamela Reed (virtually).
Members Absent: None.
Staff in Attendance: Marci Murphy, Holly Paschal, James Watson, and Jeff Witt.
Guests: None
Lloyd Gregg called the meeting to order at 4:01pm.  
Roll Call: Holly Paschal
Public Comments: There was no public comment.

Presentations:

Janice Beahn reported on the Fiscal Agent progress for CSB and CSFV. Ms. Beahn shared with the Committee that she has four main priorities with the first priority of creating a budget, the second priority is understanding what the financial monitoring findings are for PY 21/22 and how to correct them. The third priority is to prepare for the upcoming audit with James Moore, and the fourth and final priority is to prepare for the upcoming fiscal monitoring for PY 22/23 along with the day-to-day operations. 
James Watson gave a presentation on Show Me the Money. He informed the committee of the renewed grants that CSB has received due to successful past performances. This includes partnerships with AARP, the Non-Custodial Parent Employment Program and Hurricane Ian funding.  CSB does extremely well in acquiring, spending and performance of these types of disaster grants when compared to their counterparts throughout the state.
Action Items:

Approval of Executive Committee Minutes

Motion to approve the Executive Committee minutes for November 6, 2023, made by Colleen Browne and seconded by Pamela Reed. Motion passed unanimously.
Discussion/Information Items:
President’s Report

Marci Murphy shared an update on the fiscal agent progress and consolidation efforts. 
Meetings continue to occur regularly with Ernst & Young & CareerSource Florida.

Finance Committee Report Out
The Finance Committee Chair, Colleen Browne reported that the audit was shared, and the committee voted to approve the recommendation for the board to accept the Independent Auditor’s Report on the financial statements of Brevard Workforce for the program year ending on June 30, 2023.
Lastly, 
Grow the Resources of the Board
Marci Murphy shared a matrix, listing various grants, unrestricted revenue projects and partnerships that CSB has pursued and has been awarded to help grow the resources of the Board. 
Ms. Murphy stated that she attended a meeting at Space Florida on January 29th and informed the group of a new Space Florida project that outlines credentials and training that aerospace businesses need for their workforce. This information can be utilized by Florida’s school systems to create career pathways in Aerospace, Advanced Manufacturing, Logistics, Construction and Cyber-Security.   These career pathways start at the high school level and continue into post-secondary training. School systems now have the information needed to create a “Space Academy” in their districts.  These career pathways are tied directly to the State’s credentials determined by the Credential Review Committee. Ms. Murphy states that this initiative is very exciting.
Adjournment:

The meeting adjourned at 4:54pm.
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